
Notes on the White-breasted Wood-Swallow (Artamus teucoY•• 

hynchus).- A number of visits to the north gave the following 

records. 

Onslow. September 26, 1953. Two birds were seen on the first 

day, and on the next a family party with 2 large young on the 

wing were noted. 

Port Samson. September 29, 1953. A flock of about 500 birds 

were seen about 5 p.m. circling over the mangroves near the port. 

Onslow. September 30, 1954. While walking ashore about 6 

a.m. I saw a White-breasted Wood-Swallow on a wire attached 

to the jetty. It called as though nesting and on examining the 

nearest fire bucket attached to a post, I found a nest with three 

eggs. The nest was on a coil of rope and made entirely of grass 

stalks. It was fairly substantial being about 50 mm. deep and 50 

mm. across. There was no lining. The eggs measured 22.9 x 17.4 

mm., 22.0 x 17.3 mm., and 23.5 x 17.5 mm., and were creamy white, 

sparingly blotched with reddish brown; a ring of blotches occurred 

near the larger end. One of the birds stopped on the edge of the 

bucket until I was within three yards. Then a second bird appeared 

and both perched on the wire. The crew of the ship reported that 

Wood-Swallows had been nesting in the same bucket since 1943. 

—VINCENT SERVENTY, Subiaco. 

Fork-tailed Swifts over Cockburn Sound and Rottnest Island.— 

While travelling by boat from Fremantle to Rottnest on March 16, 

1955, we observed swifts (Apus pacificus) on three occasions. The 

first, a loose flock of five birds, was seen at 11.45 a.m., 4i miles ofl 

Fremantle, working their way slowly northwards at heights between 

five and fifty feet above the sea. Five miles from Fremantle 

another two flew northwards past the ship. At 12.06 p.m. two more 

swifts, soon followed by another, passed towards the north when 

we were nearly nine miles from Fremantle and three from Rottnest. 

There was little doubt that these swifts were feeding. Through¬ 

out the morning a hot north-easterly was blowing off the mainland, 

which could well have carried insects far out to sea. This belief is 

supported by our observation of three Welcome Swallows hawking 

over the sea nearly a mile and a half from Rottnest. 

Three days later, on the morning of March 19, the species was 

observed over the eastern part of Rottnest. The greatest number 

seen at any one time was about 200, spread out in feeding flocks 

of 20-100 birds. One of these flocks was at least 500 feet above the 

ground, the birds sailing round and round what seemed to be an 

up-draught of warm air. At the same time a smaller and looser 

flock was feeding at about 100 feet above the ground; the flight of 

these birds consisted of 3-20 rapid flaps alternating with gliding. 

The swifts called continuously, a thin, drawn-out, insect-like ‘tzwee’. 

All these birds were seen in the vicinity of the airstrip, Government 

House Lake, Serpentine Lake, and Lake Herschell, between 10.15 

and 10.40 a.m. Their overall movement was slowly to the north. 

The weather was constant throughout this period — fine and 

hot, with a strong land-breeze in the morning, weakening as it 
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